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REGULAR MEETING
BOROUGH HALL, 6:30 PM

CALL TO ORDER  6:30 pm

Regina Keelen moved to call the meeting to order, seconded by Chris McCarthy

In Attendance:  Regina Keelen, Jacqui Hillmann, Chris McCarthy, Pam Boyd, Sandra Hoffmann and Pam Boyd.   Also in attendance, Emma Curry on behalf of the Youth Commission and Richard Colangelo.

CORRESPONDENCE & INVOICES:
Regina read a letter of thanks from Lou Harmon for naming her Grand Marshal of the 2016 Halloween Parade

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  
Jacqui Hillmann made a motion to approve the Minutes from October 27, 2016, Regular Meeting, seconded by Sandra Hoffmann and approved by unanimous vote.  

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Richard Colangelo addressed the Commission to ask that they help to advertise the Jersey Shore Youth Rugby League.  This is a co-ed program for children from K – 8th grade.  He said that they play flag only – no tackling.  It will not interfere with Recreation sponsored activities, such as basketball, soccer or basketball.  It was decided that once a flyer is supplied, it will be put on the Recreation website under Other Events – Not Sponsored by Recreation.

Emma reported that the Youth Commission is planning a Color Run in the spring.  They will get all necessary approvals from the Harbor Commission, Special Events Committee and the Borough.  They are going to have a Polar Plunge in December or January in the Harbor.  There will be a cost of $5.00 per child.  Emma said that they are also looking at an Equipment Swap for the spring.  The Youth Commission has been asked to help at the Tree Lighting.

PROGRAM/EVENTS:
· Halloween Parade – Pam reported that the Halloween Parade went well.  Sandra noted that the snacks and water which the Committee supplied was very much appreciated.  Regina said that the only complaint was about a political custom which some found offensive.  There were several group customs and the customs and music were all very good.  Pam put baskets together for the winners and The Memphis Pig Out donated two $25.00 gift cards as prizes. 

· Halloween Home Decorating Contest – Regina said that all of the homes that were decorated did a great job

· Christmas Home Decorating Contest – Will begin December 1st and judging will take place the 14th through the 19th with the winner be chosen on the 20th.  Residents will be asked to keep their lights on during the entire week of judging.

· Christmas tree Lighting – Scheduled for December 3rd will run in conjunction with the Chamber Events in Veterans Park.  Jacqui noted that the Henry Hudson Regional Arts Department will be selling ornaments in the park.  Regina said there will also be a Family Scavenger Hunt.   Japan’s Hardware Store will decorate the tree again this year.   Candy Canes will be given out on behalf of the Genevieve Hawley Foundation.

· Basketball – There is not a Black Seal available at the Elementary School during the week for basketball practices, so Jacqui will look into other places to have practice and will update the Committee at the next meeting

OLD BUSINESS: 
There was no Old Business

NEW BUSINESS:  
December 10th the Committee will hold a Santa with Pets event.  Where Santa will be available to take a photo with all of our favorite pets.  All pets welcome.  This will be held at 68 First Avenue and there is no cost with the donation of a canned good or toy for the ASPCA.

ADJOURN: 
Sandra Hoffmann motioned to adjourn, Chris McCarthy seconds the motion, meeting adjourned, and 7:15 pm. 


Michelle Clark
Recording Secretary
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